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Responses to questions asked at the Senate MedicarePlus Inquiry on 19 January 2004

At the hearing on Monday 19th January, Senator Stephens asked me to comment on the proposal in Submission 17 that there should be a specific MBS item number to provide incentive to, and payments for, GPs who carried out thorough assessments of people with intellectual disabilities. I have read Paper 17 and also Paper 39. Both papers are well written and make a number of similar proposals for improving assessment, treatment and care of people with intellectual disabilities. Both papers draw on findings reported in a number of respected journals and on experience and reports from the UK and US.

I do not purport to have any detailed knowledge of the provision of treatment of people with intellectual disabilities, but I have worked on a number of projects relating to the provision of care for frail aged and on home medication review for these people. In both cases special items have been included in the Medical Benefits Schedule (Extended Primary Care Items (EPC)) to provide incentives and rewards for GPs to spend the additional time necessary to develop care plans in consultation with other health professionals, and, in the case of Home Medication Review, to discuss medication management with clients and reviewing pharmacists. Both of these initiatives have been backed by considerable resources from the Commonwealth Department of Health and Ageing to publicise the availability of these items and to provide training to GPs (and pharmacists in the case of the Home Medication Review). There has been some preliminary research to show that these initiatives are generating the desired activities, but I don’t think that, at this stage, there has been research to demonstrate improved health outcomes from them.   
I believed that the proposals in submissions 17 and 39 for the introduction of such an assessment item (or items – perhaps one item for an initial consultation and another for a follow-up consultations) for people with intellectual disabilities would be likely to encourage GPs to make the time for the necessary assessments. As with the EPC items it would be necessary to provide guidelines for care, and perhaps to limit the use of these items to health professionals who had undertaken appropriate training, maintained appropriate records and took part in relevant quality assurance/quality improvement activities. I would also support the proposal in Submission 17 that a partnership should be developed with a wide range of partners, especially State and Territory health authorities, and relevant health service provides to ensure that there were services available to support GPs and families in improving the health and quality of life of people with intellectual disabilities.
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